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FOLLOW-UP SIGNAL INSPECTION NOTES

TO: Phil Marshall, Cumberland Farms

FROM: Phil Viveiros, P.E., PTOE, RSP1

SUBIJECT: Acushnet Avenue/Ashley Boulevard/Belair Street — Signal Inspection
DATE: May 17, 2021

LOCATION: Acushnet Avenue/Ashley Boulevard/Belair Street, New Bedford, MA
ATTENDEES: Shana Gare, McMahon Associates
McMahon Associates (McMahon) visited the above referenced intersection in New Bedford, MA on May 6, 2021
as follow-up from the final signal inspection to review previously outstanding punchlist items that needed to be
addressed. Issues observed during this follow-up inspection that should be addressed include the following:
e The existing lane usage sign at the southwest corner of Bowles Street should be removed and replaced
with a new sign that depicts the revised lane use configuration.

e The terminals for the battery backup system have not been connected to the signal cabinet.

The striping of the crosswalk across the Cumberland Farms driveway opposite Belair Street has been performed.
McMahon will revise the as-built plans to reflect the back crosswalk aligned with the back of the sidewalk.

Please let us know if additional information is needed regarding the above items.
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